

## Drogos, Donna, Env. Health

---

**Subject:** RO2892 - 2793 CALAVERAS RD - SLIC  
**Entry Type:** Phone call

**Start:** Wed 8/17/2005 9:00 AM  
**End:** Wed 8/17/2005 9:00 AM  
**Duration:** 0 hours

### RO2892 - 2793 CALAVERAS RD

08/17/05, 919a, Susan, completed emergency cleanup, pipe repaired, road open, Fish & Game not overseeing cleanup, have not heard from WB, if not us as SLIC, URS & Chevron out at site today to collect addtl samples, someone should be overseeing.

## Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

---

**Subject:** RO2892 Chevron Pipeline Sunol  
**Status:** Not Started  
**Percent Complete:** 0%  
**Total Work:** 0 hours  
**Actual Work:** 0 hours  
**Owner:** Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Spoke with Susan at 9:35 am. URS and Chevron to be on site to collect samples and begin environmental cleanup. Dave Burton from Fish and Game overseeing emergency response but not involved in cleanup. 916-445-3157.

Mike Garrett, need to call to get timetable for cleanup and sampling. We need to be on site for sampling. She called Stephen Hill but no word on whether Board will be overseeing. ALCO Fire left site this morning.

Stephen Plunkett of URS called at 12:03 pm on 8/26/2005. 510-589-9631. Have installed 8 borings along Calaveras Road. Have encountered fuel on the east side of the road but not on the west side. One boring in low-lying area had PID reading of 2,400 ppm at 21 feet. Boring stopped at 21 feet due to refusal; fuel noted all the way down. The depth range from 21 to 34 feet and are encountering silty sands with a few gravels. No groundwater encountered; soils are damp but no signs of water. Will leave the borings open over the weekend to see if water comes in. Have not done any borings on the hill; may be access issues with SFPUC. Plan is to complete borings along Calaveras Road on Monday and then move up to the hill.

I called Joe Morgan on 8/30/2005. No groundwater in any of the borings along Calaveras Road. Samples were moist but no groundwater came in with holes left open over the weekend. Completed borings along Calaveras Road and waiting on access agreement between Chevron and SFPUC. SFPUC requested some additional language and Chevron was to get back to them. I asked to be kept up to date on field schedule.

Jeff Cosgray called on 9/12/2005 re the access agreement with SFPUC to get on the property to do the initial borings. SFPUC also owns the nursery apparently. The lawyers have finally agreed upon the language but SFPUC will take 90 days to sign the agreement. Chevron only has access 10 feet on either side of the pipeline. Gary Dowd, Manager of Real Estate Services, 415-487-5211. I will call to see if we can expedite. Spoke to Gary Dowd of SFPUC on 9/12/2005. He got the agreement from city attorneys on Friday and is looking for a way to expedite a shorter term access agreement that his GM can sign. If goes OK, he will be able to get it done within a week. I said would probably be OK but he should let me know if there are any problems as we are likely to send correspondence to try to speed up.

Joe Morgan of URS called on 12/8/2005. They have installed SVE system along the road on the hill; working and recovering vapors. Installed 3 wells on the nursery property across street, free product in one of the wells. Sending a report next week.

Joe Morgan of URS called on 4/3/2006. Concerned with putting an SVE well on the slope below release. Large trees and 80 degree slope. Asked if I could go out to the site to look at slope with their field person. Difficult for me to go in field. I asked him if they could put in a horizontal trench to install an SVE well. He will check with the engineers.

Met with Joe Morgan, Cynthia Liang, and Greg White of URS on Friday, May 26, 2006. See meeting notes.

7/11/2006. Call from Joe Morgan re not installing wells 510-874-3201. Returned call on 7/12/2006.

Joe Morgan and Angela Liang called on 10/12/2006. Have installed the monitoring wells at site. Will need to make improvements to slope by cutting steps in order to hand auger the SVE well borings on slope. Will be sending a letter requesting extension to the end of the year for report. Seems reasonable.

4/26/2007. Phone call with Greg White of URS. Wants to put March SVE operations with the next quarterly report rather than including one month in a report. Will synch SVE and Groundwater Monitoring. Going ahead with all of the Gore Sorber points along the road although spacing will be increased further downgradient. Have not seen any groundwater seeps to the west this winter.

7/3/2007. Phone call with Joe Morgan of URS. Would like to meet on 7/18 or 7/19 to review results of Goresorber.